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 Cropwell Bishop 
Parish Council – Minutes of Meeting

2nd September 2014
7.30pm -The Old School

(The meeting started at 7.30pm and finished at 9.15pm)
Present:   Cllrs. C. Bryan, J. Gelsthorpe, J. Greenwood, H. Kendall, R. Stanley & A. Wilson - Chairman
In Attendance:
Mrs J. Towndrow (Clerk), 2 Local Residents, Cllr. G. Moore (Rushcliffe Borough Council)                         
___________________________________________________________________________

Apologies Approved

130.     
Cllrs. J. Page, J. Wroughton & M. Wright
Declarations of Interest & Confirmation of Agenda

131.     
DOI – Non Received

              The Agenda was confirmed.
132.     
Standing Orders were suspended at 7.35pm

Parishioners’ Question Time & Policing Report

Complaints from neighbouring residents to the Methodist Chapel re noise levels and disturbance created by the re-homing of playgroup on the premises.  Clerk instructed to write to Mr. Pegram at RBC.

Crime Figures for July 2014:

Non Received – Put onto the website when received.

Crime Figures for August 2014:
There were no crimes in the area for August.

133.     
Standing Orders resumed at 7.45pm

Minutes of the Previous Meeting
134.       Resolved: “That the minutes of the previous meeting held on 1st July 2014, needed an amendment to M.102 which was signed by the Chairman all remaining confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.”  Resolved: “That the minutes of the previous extra-ordinary meeting held on 18th August 2014, be confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.”
Progress

135.
1/7/14 Parishioners Question Time – Horse & Rider Signs

To Note: Cllr. Wroughton has liaised with Highways & Sue Steels & the stables.- Highways Agency reported                 
               that signs can only be put at junctures where Horse & Riders actually cross such as the bridleways.  Speed 

               Humps were suggested to slow traffic as it enters the village but this was not considered a suitable option.
136.
M07. 1/7/14 – To Consider Hearing Loop Headset and IPod/Phone Docking Station in the Main Hall

To Note: Completed.

137.
M.101 1/7/14 – Unfinished Footpath - Shelton Gardens

To Note: Completed.
138.
M.109 1/7/14 – To Consider Servicing Contract for Air Conditioning Units
To Note: Clerk spoke with RH Components and a service contract is only require if a unit runs on 3KG or  above Gas.  Our units run on 1.9kg each.  
Resolved:  No service contract needed.
139.
M.111 1/7/14 – To Consider Grant From Communities Commemoration Fund
              To Note: Clerk spoke with RBC re the project eligibility criteria and our proposed suggestions of trees or a new

              Commemorative bench did not fall into the criteria of the scheme.  It will be more useful to the Memorial Hall 

              when they have their new build.  Clerk to pass details on to the Memorial Hall Committee.
140.
M.118 1/7/14 – New Footpath on Nottingham Road up to the Dairy 
To Note: Clerk wrote to Cllr. Butler regarding the slow progress of the path in July.  The design team reported 
that they were ahead of schedule and it appeared slow progress due to drainage works being undertaken.  However, it is still not completed so clerk once again contact Highways who reported the works will be completed week commencing 8th September with other remedial works on Nottingham Road.
141.
M.120 1/7/14 – Defibrillator Installed at the Dairy
To Note: Cllr. Wilson spoke with Vale Firs Responders and they advised that training was not necessary as the
Defibrillator gave step by step instructions from the moment it is activated.  Cllr. G. Moore felt that the training given in Radcliffe On Trent was indeed useful as it covered CPR techniques.  Clerk to speak to the clerk at Radcliffe On Trent to investigate training further.

142.
M.121 1/7/14 – Possible Smoking Bin for New Bus Shelter on Church Street
To Note: The Village Ranger/Lengthsman has been monitoring the litter at the village bus shelters and reported that cigarette butts were not an issue at any of the bus shelters in the village. 
Resolved: Not to purchase the smoking bins at the present time but to continue to monitor the bus shelters.
Planning Matters & Applications  

143.
RBC New Application: 14/01710/FUL – Two storey and single storey rear extension – 59 Church Street, 
              Cropwell Bishop, Notts NG12 3BY 

              Resolved: NO OBJECTION

Finance

 144.       a) Financial Statement up to 31st July 2014

It was:


Resolved: “To approve the financial statement.”



145.
b) Payments Made up to 31st July 2014

It was:

Resolved: “To approve all payments as reproduced on payments document 92.”
146.       d) Financial Statement up to 31st August 2014

It was:


Resolved: “To approve the financial statement.”



147.
e) Payments Made up to 31st August 2014

It was:

Resolved: “To approve all payments as reproduced on payments document 92.”
148.
c) Receipts & Payment Reports April 2014 – August 2014

It was:

Resolved: “To approve all payments as reproduced on the reports.”
Correspondence for Action
149.
To Consider NALC Annual General Meeting on 15th November at Woodborough Village Hall

Resolved: Cllr. Wilson & the Clerk will attend
              To Note: No Nominations were made
150.
To Consider Town and Parish Forum on 15th October at RBC Council Chambers
               Resolved: Cllr. Wilson, Cllrs. Greenwood & the Clerk would attend.
151.
To Note: Clerk Passed ILCA Qualification
              Clerk passed all 5 sections of exams and has also had her annual appraisal.  Objectives were to now continue
              working towards the CILCA Qualification.

              Resolved: Clerk to find out what the relevant pay increment should be from NALC/SLCC
Best Kept Village Competition

152.
Clerk advised the council that we had not won the competition and just missed out on the top two places.

              Resolved: That we would continue to enter the competition.  The council would like the Clerk to thank the

              Ranger/Lengthsman for all his hard work and continued commitment to the village.
Village Ranger/Lengthsman Inspections
153.
The Village Ranger had informed the Clerk that the large swing seats had eroded and needed replacing.
              To Note: The seats had been purchased from Park Leisure for £175 and have now been replaced.

               Ranger/Lengthsman Car Allowance is again due for the 2014/15 period.

               Resolved: To pay the annual amount of £300 as agreed.
The Old School


154.
Entertainments, Activities & User Update




Folk night event on 13th September.  Approx 40 tickets sold so far.
              Next Cinema is Two Faces of January on the 19th September with showings of Chef in October and Boyhood in November.

              Village Ventures first event is on the 7th November with Spilt Milk Say Dance.
Picnic In The Park Review
155.
To Note: The event this year was a success with fantastic numbers attending 333 tickets sold in all. The event 
               made a profit of £263.00 which will go towards the fireworks for the annual firework evening.

               A presentation was made to Andrew and Caroline thanking them for all their hard work over the years.  They 

               have used their voucher for the Sanctuary and asked me to let you all know they had a lovely meal and 

               expressed their thanks.

Action: Clerk to look into sourcing alternatives for running the event in future years.  Look into the possibility 
              of booking Ready Steady 60’s for next year’s event.

Registration of Community Assets

156.
Resolved: To accept the agreed option and course of action as an alternative to progressing an asset of 
              community value claim as per the letter from David Mitchell on the 14th July 2014.

Action: Clerk to speak with David Mitchell re the process of protecting the village pubs and report back at 
              the next meeting.
Transport – County Council Subsidised Transport Routes
157.
Cllr. Greenwood reported the new service had come into action on the 4th August.  Cropwell Bishop has lost 
              half of its services due to an 11th hour agreement between the County Council and Trent Barton which was
              contrary to the suggestions made via the Titan consultation project.  There have been many complaints from  
              residents regarding the new service to both the Parish Council and the County Council. The loss of daytime

              buses on Hoe View Road is particularly distressing to residents.  Cllr. Greenwood has made many attempts to 

              speak with the County Council to rectify these issues but the County wish to monitor the service for a few 

              months before entering into any discussions.

              The county are now paying Trent Barton a subsidy of £524 per day subsidy for the Cropwell Vale Services                   
              (which does include the previous 55 route to Aslockton and Orston) as opposed to £375 last year. Higher rates

              For a poorer service.

              The new service often runs late due to the length of the route as the scheduled time allowance for the service is 

              too tight.  Cllr. Greenwood has put a proposal together and sent it to the County Council showing it is possible
              to run abetter service with the same number of buses but this has not been looked at by County Council or Trent 
              Barton. 
              To Note: Parishioners are moving out of the village as they need better transport links.  Petition for restoration  
              of adequate service was place in Co-Op and Cabin has been signed by many residents.  It needs to be escalated                                                  
              as due in before the 18th September.

              Action: Cllr. Greenwood to investigate if the 853 bus service could be extended out to Radcliffe On Trent or 

              Bingham.
Highways & Footpaths Defects/Issues

158.
Cllr Bryan has reported on “Report a Fault” website the drain at the top of St. Giles Way onto Brownhill is 
broken and dangerous to Residents.

159.
Cllr. Bryan reported the paint is lifting from the tarmac on the Triangular School Warning sign on Church Street                        
              near the Co-Op.  It looks like the paint has not adhered to the surface and is therefore unfit for purpose.
             Action:  Clerk to speak to Highways.

To Draw Competition Winner – June 2014 Edition Cropwell News

160.
A Parishioner made the draw – Winner Mrs. .P. Chambers.

Councillors Reports

161.
Cllr. Wilson asked if the War Role of Honour should be removed from the school grounds and mounted internally at a suitable location in The Old School.

Resolved: Cllr. Wilson to arrange for the plaque to be moved down to the Old School where a suitable location

              will be found.
162.
Cllr. Wilson read out a letter of thanks to the Parish Council from Mr. & Mrs. Neale who held their Golden 
              Wedding at the Old School on the 30th August.  Mr. & Mrs. Neale praised the facilities and the staff.
Correspondence for Information
122.    
Folder Issued for Circulation 
Date of Next Meeting

113.
7th October 2014 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.15pm

         Chairman’s Signature…………………………………………………..Date………………

